
Colorado Supreme Court Juvenile Rules Revision Committee  

Minutes of May 6, 2016 Meeting 
 

A quorum being present, the Juvenile Rules Revision Committee was called to order by Justice 

Allison Eid at 9:30 a.m., in the Supreme Court Conference Room on the fourth floor of the Ralph 

L. Carr Colorado Judicial Center.  Members present or excused from the meeting were: 

 

Name Present Excused 

Judge Karen Ashby, Chair   X  

David P. Ayraud  X  

Magistrate Howard Bartlett   X 

Charlene Benton  X 

Gina Bischofs  X  

Kelly Boe X  

Vivian Burgos    X 

Jennifer Conn X  

Traci Engdol-Fruhwirth X  

Shana Kloek X  

Kendall Marlowe  X  

Tom Maxwell X  

Judge Ann Meinster  X  

Judge Dave Miller  X  

Lauren Mueller   X 

Chief Judge Mick O’Hara X  

Professor Colene Robinson  X  

Magistrate Fran Simonet X  

Judge Teresa Slade  X  

Karen Stall  X  

John Thirkell  X 

Judge Douglas Vannoy  X  

Judge Jeffrey Wilson  X  

Non-voting Participants    

Justice Allison Eid, Liaison  X  

Terri Morrison     X  

 

I. Attachments & Handouts  

A. May 6, 2016 agenda 

B. March 11, 2016 minutes  

 

 

 



 

II. Announcements from the Chair 

 The March 11, 2016 minutes were approved as submitted;  

  The Juvenile Shackling Bill, HB 16-1331, was postponed indefinitely; now it 

may be time to consider what, if any, action the committee will take; and  

 Judge Vannoy, one of the founding members of the Juvenile Rules Committee, 

was retiring from the bench effective July 1, 2016. Judge Ashby thanked Judge 

Vannoy for his service to the committee and wished him well in retirement.  

 

III. Old Business  

 

Subcommittee Updates 

 

The Case Commencement, Adjudication, and Permanency Subcommittees presented 

preliminary drafts for the committee to review.  The committee discussed the drafts and 

asked questions. Moving forward, meetings will be devoted to discussing, editing, and 

voting on rules submitted.  

 

IV. Future Meeting 

August 12, 2016   

 

The Committee adjourned at 11:30 am 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Jenny Moore  
 


